
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 

PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

Minutes May 10, 2021 

=================================================================== 
 Attendees: 

             Kathleen Esposito 

             Ken Kvacek 

             Lloyd Nagle, Service Director 

             Kathleen Hale 

             Bonnie Goldston (unable to attend) 

 

Service Directors Report 

 

 The Village is waiting to hear from the Law Director about the warranty for repairs to the 

cupola. 

 The large tree in the park that was cut up after coming down in a storm will be removed 

and taken to Green Visions to be disposed of properly. 

 Roadside clean up in Village right of way areas was discussed. There are many dead trees 

that must be removed. The Village has contracted with a company to remove these trees. 

The work should begin in the near future. 

 Drains and ditches have been cleaned. 

 Restoration of power in the Pavilion has not yet been contracted. The Service Director 

was asked to get this contracted and the work done. This matter was also discussed in The 

Safety and Streets meeting. 

 Excess soil from a repair to a ditch in front of the Mayors home has been used to restore 

the River bank in our Park. This area has been eroded in recent months. 

 

Old Business 

 

 The NOPEC Grant application has been completed and submitted. 

 The Service Garage lease has not yet been renewed. The Village May need to contact 

Ryan Zimmerman, the Metropark Director. We will need to find a new location If the 

Metropark will not renew. 

 

New Business 

 

 The Parks event schedule has been submitted for the Village Newsletter. 

 Repair or replacement of the generator was discussed in the Safety and Streets meeting. 

Estimates are being considered. 

 A new sign for the Park is nearing completion. 

 The power pole in front of Daffodil Hill is going to moved the week of May 17th. The 

Illuminating Company plans to place the new pole in the flower bed. The company 

removed an Apple tree. Soil will also be removed. Both of these item are considered 

hard scape. It is hoped that the company will reimburse the Village to help restore the 

plantings. 

 

  The meeting was adjourned at 11:19 A.M. 

 The next meeting will be held on June 7, 2021 

                                                         


